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2000 Newsletter

Principal’s Message

he school year is quickly progressing and summer holidays are a very distant memory. The September

startup has progressed quite well. Classes are running very smoothly. Students can choose from a variety

of varsity teams, clubs and intramural activities. | ask you to encourage your son to get involved in school
life and gain a more complete experience.

Enclosed with this newsletter is a copy of your son’s report card. This mid-term assessment provides you with
an indication of how your son is doing in each of his courses. Praise should be provided where it is warranted and
encouragement should be given where it is required.

On Thursday, November 23rd parent/teacher interviews will be held. This evening provides an opportunity for
you to meet with your son’s teachers to discuss his progress. | encourage you to attend this evening. Appoint-
ments can be arranged by son sign up with his subject teachers for appropriate times.

The student council members are heavily involved in school activities. A very successful opening BBQ was
conducted by the council. Our grade 9 students attended Camp Olympia from September 27 — 29. Mr. Mac-
Donald, staff and senior students ran a highly successful camp experience for the grade 9 students. The reports
indicate that everyone had a great time

On October 11 and 12 the grade ten students had the opportunity to write the province-wide literacy test. Re-
sults from these tests will be provided at a later date. Successful completion of this test is not required for this
year's grade 10 students. They will be able to graduate without this literacy test requirement. However, the cur-
rent grade nine class will require successful completion of the grade 10 literacy test in order to graduate and re-
ceive diplomas. This group will write the test in the next school year.

The Catholic School Advisory Council is up and running. The next council meeting is scheduled for Tuesday,
November 28. All meetings start at 7:00 p.m. and are held in either the Library or the Staff Room. The council is
still looking for new members. | encourage you to join.

On Tuesday, October 3, a meeting was conducted at the school regarding the construction of the new school.
Trustee Clune and Superintendent O’Keefe were in attendance. Mr. O'Keefe provided a very informative presen-
tation on the options being considered for Brebeuf College as it applies to relocation. The members of the com-
munity who were present on this evening indicated very clearly their desire to remain on site while the new school
is constructed. Fortunately, the school community's wishes have been heeded and construction is slated to begin
as soon as possible.

On Thursday November 16, Friday November 17, and Saturday November 18, a Las Vegas musical revue and
comedy production will occur at the school. | encourage you to support the school community by your attendance
at one of these three evening productions.

I look forward to seeing you at parent/teacher interviews as well as related school activities.

Joseph Brisbois
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> 4 Brebeuf Has Seven Winners
e are pleased to inform you that seven students at Brebeuf have won the Province's new “Aiming-for-

the-Top” Tuition Scholarships. The students who will receive this award are identified in the attached
“High School Winners" list.

We would like to take this opportunity to extend our congratulations to these students, their teachers, and to
your high school. Personalized certificates for the scholarship winners will be presented

“Aiming-for-the-Top” is a new program that the Ontario Government has introduced to reward students who
graduate with top marks at their high school, and who plan to continue their studies at an Ontario college or univer-
sity. Students who maintain an 80 per cent average at the postsecondary level can receive these scholarships,
which are worth up to a maximum of $3,500 per year for up to four years in total.

This year, the Government invested more than $8 million in “Aiming-for-the-Top-Tuition-Scholarships” that
are being issued to more than 4,000 students from high schools across Ontario. When the program is fully imple-
mented, in 2003, the annual investment will be $35 million and more than 15,000 students per year will benefit. De-
tails about the application process and program brochures were sent to all High School Guidance Offices in the
Spring.

We can all be very proud of the accomplishments of these students. As they move on to college to univer-
sity, their “Aiming-for-the-Top-Tuition-Scholarships” will provide both concrete financial support and recognition of
their academic achievement.

Winners:

’ Dominic Bow
Chi Cheung Chan
Timothy Cheung
Castor Hui
Evan Ip
James Li
Peter Li

A New Site!!! j

rebeuf College is going online! Paul Krevs, a grade ten student, is working hard to set it
up. The URL will be www.brebeufcollege.net

Mike Da Costa
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Theatre Brebeuf

“Two great houses locked in an epic struggle. %
A forbidden love that threatens to destroy everything.

An ancient feud that cannot be overcome.

Two star-crossed lovers against a world of enemies.”

that will no doubt be just as spectacular and amazing. Theatre Brebeuf presents, William Shakespeare's
Romeo and Juliet, a classic tale of passion, violence and romance.

“After several years of musicals it is always good to shift gears a bit and do a play. | think it opens up the
theatrical window to students who might be a bit timid to audition for a musical but wouldn’t mind trying their hand
at acting,” claims Mr. Paonessa, director of this year's production.

The play is currently in production and will premiere most appropriately in February on St. Valentine’s Day,
with performances running February 15, 16 and 17, 2001.

“We thought it is fitting that one of Shakespeare's most romantic plays should run at one of the most ro-
mantic times of the year,” says Ms. Drago, a member of the production committee. “Plus, with the
confusion surrounding the new building, we wanted to get things together earlier this year. If re-
hearsals for this year's production are any indication, then this year's show is going to be spectacu-
lar. Tickets go on sale in January. Stay tuned for more information.”

T his year Brebeuf harkens back to a time before the musical mega-spectacles of the last six years to a play

Mr. Paonessa

Open House For Elementary Schools

The evening's program will begin with a presentation in the gymnasium, followed by a variety of department and activity dis-
plays throughout the school. Brebeuf has traditionally drawn students from a variety of elementary schools. The following
are the elementary schools represented by our current Grade 9 students:

Brebeuf will be having its annual open house for Grade 8 students and their parents on Tuesday, November 14th at 7:30 p.m.

Annunciation St. Agnes St. Luke

Blessed Kateri Tekakwitha St. Aidan St. Madeleine
Blessed Sacrament St. Antoine Daniel St. Margaret

Blessed Trinity St. Catherine St. Martin

Cardinal Carter Sts. Cosmas & Damian St. Mary of the Angels
Cummer Valley M.S. Willowdale St. Cyprian St. Matthias

D'Arcy McGee St. Cyril St. Maximilian Kolbe
De La Salle St. Demetrius St. Monica

Holy Cross St. Dominic Savio St. Noel Chabanel
Holy Redeemer St. Edward St. Paschal Baylon
Holy Rosary St. Edmund Campion Our Lady of Guadalupe
Holy Spirit St. Elizabeth Seton St. Robert

Our Lady of Assumption St. Florence Our Lady of Widsom
Our Lady of Good Counsel St. Gabriel St. Sylvester

Our Lady of Grace St. Gabriel Lalemant St. Thomas Aquinas
St. Richard St. Gerald St. Timothy

Our Lady of Mount Carmel St. Henry St. Wilfrid

St. Isaac Jogues St. Simon The Divine Infant
Pope Paul St. Jean de-Lalande Prince of Peace

St. Jean de Brebeuf Precious Blood St. John Fisher
Renaissance School St. Kevin Sir Alexander Mackenzie

St. Lawrence St. Agatha St. Leonard
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GUIDANCE DEPARTMENT

portunity to meet with students and parents. The department offers a variety of services and leadership programs. Such
services and programs include Career Counselling, Academic Counselling, Personal Counselling, Conflict Mediation, Drug
Prevention Program, S.T.A.R.S., Peer Tutoring, and the Holocaust Study Group.

S tudents are encouraged to visit the Guidance Department for information and/or counselling. Counsellors welcome the op-

The counsellors in the Guidance Department for the 2000-2001 school year are Mr. Lato, Mr. Murphy, and Mr. Rogers.
The department would also like to extend a welcome to the new Guidance Secretary, Mrs. Debra Barbuto. Mrs. Barbuto has pre-
viously worked in the Payroll and Purchasing departments at the school board head office. The Guidance Department will greatly
benefit from Mrs. Barbuto’s skills, experience, and pleasant demeanor. Also, working in conjunction with Guidance is Mrs. Denise
Fitzpatrick, who is the Child and Youth Worker at Brebeuf. Mrs. Fitzpatrick begins her third year at Brebeuf and provides invalu-
able assistance to our students. Providing further assistance and support are Mrs. Odette Fernandes (Social Worker), Mrs. Marci
Buhagiar (Psycho-educational Consultant), and Mrs. Rosemary Gaensewing (Programming and Assessment Teacher). These
support personnel work with students to help them overcome social, emotional, and/or behavioural problems that may affect their
ability to succeed in their academics and their ability to be contributing members to the Brebeuf community.

Graduate Summary - June 2000

There were 170 students who graduated from Brebeuf in June 2000. Of these, 149 applied to an Ontario university and
114 registrations were confirmed for September 2000. There were 64 graduates who were recognized as Ontario Scholars.
Those students who did not register at an Ontario university for September 2000 have pursued a variety of alternatives, including
the following: university outside of Ontario, college, entered the workforce, or returned to high school to improve their credentials.
There were 36 students who applied to an Ontario community college for September 2000.

A summary of the destinations and programs of study for those attending Ontario universities for each of the last four
years is given below:

| Destinations | 99-00 98-99 97-98 | 96-97 Total Programs 00 99 98 97 Total
Sbiouto 2 2 £ - = Arts: Humanities. 34 34 28 2 138
[ York 33 23 3 34 126 Social Sciences
Waterloo i 2 12 4 =] Business: Econom- 33 28 46 28 135
Ryerson 17 11 9 15 52 ics. Commerce,
Western 10 7 10 5 32 Accounting, Admini-
[ McMaster 2 3 1 4 10 stration
Queen’s 3 2 4 5 14 ‘l’h_\\ical Education: 2 2 10
Carleton 1 1 3 5 |Kinesiology, Recrea-
tion
Windsor ! i : Fine Arts: Visual 2 5 ¢ 3
Laurier 5 4 9 Arts, Design, Film,
. - Radio, and Televi-
Guelph 1 3 4 sion, Music
Coll. Of Art 3 1 4 Sciences 16 20 14 %
Laurentian 1 1 Engineering 10 7 14 3 T
Total 114 102 114 141 471 Architecture 3
Mathematics: Com- 10 8 6 4

puter Science

College of Art 3

Early Childhood 1
Education

Hospitality and 2 3
Tourism

Optometry 1 ) 1

Social Work 1 1

Interior Design 1 1
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[ PROGRAMS i)

1. Opening Doors

For the second consecutive year, the Brebeuf Guidance Department along with the Centre for Addiction and Mental
Health, will be delivering a personal and social skills program in Semester 2 for a select group of Grade 2 students. The program
is called “Opening Doors” and its purpose is to help teens develop and improve social skills that will help them avoid problems with
school failure, dropping out, and drug/alcohol abuse. Opening Doors will be offered during the school day and Mr. Murphy will co-
ordinate the program here at Brebeuf.

2. Students and Teachers Against Racism and Sexism (S.T.A.R.S.)

Students and Teachers Against Racism and Sexism (S.TARS.) is a program consisting of approximately twenty-five
students from Grades 9 to OAC. It is designed to educate others about these topics through an open forum of discussion. This
student directed workshop develops strategies for action to empower youth to use these strategies when faced with racism and
sexism in the home, at school, and in the workplace. Mr. Rogers and Ms. Johnston are the moderators.

3. Conflict Meditation Program

Conflict Meditation is a program designed to help students resolve disagreements in a non-adversarial manner. This pro-
gram has been operating for eight years at Brebeuf in which approximately 20 students per year are trained to deal with contro-
versy and conflict in a constructive manner. It has established a climate of equality, fairess, and cooperative problem solving in
which there is a sense of shared responsibility for school issues and problems. Ms. Fitzpatrick and Mrs. Will are the coordinators.

4. Peers Against Drugs

Brebeuf works in partnership with the organization “Parents Against Drugs” to deliver a drug prevention program to Grade
8 students in neighbouring elementary schools. The program is implemented using a peer-to-peer model in which fifteen high
school students are trained to deliver a curriculum that includes values clarification, effective decision-making strate-
gies, understanding the dynamics of peer pressure, and drug and alcohol information. The classes take place for one VAN
hour on three consecutive days in April. Mr. Murphy will coordinate the program.
®
5. Anger Management Program

Through this interactive workshop students from Grades 10 — 12 will learn that everyone experiences anger. lItis a nor-
mal, natural, and manageable part of communication with others. The student will learn to identify anger styles, practise effective
ways of expressing themselves, and will learn specific techniques for handling angry behaviour. Ms. Fitzpatrick coordinates this
program.

6. Peer Tutoring Program

The tutoring program at Brebeuf invites senior students to give their time and talent to help younger students who require
academic assistance in a particular course. The program is designed to help students learn and to help students feel good about
themselves as learners. Students who accept this one-to-one tutoring are expected to pay a nominal fee of $7.00 per hour to the
senior student. Mr. Rogers coordinates this program.

7. Holocaust Study Group

Events in Europe during World War Il caused the death of many soldiers as well as civilians. In particular, the Jewish
inhabitants suffered grievous losses from the deliberate policies of the governing Nazi party in Germany. An opportunity is made
available to learn more about this historical period and its relevance to current anti-racist education through guest speakers and a
visit to the Holocaust Museum. Mr. Lato and Brother Spencer are the moderators.
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What The Chaplaincy Department Has To Say
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but we must not forget a commitment to respond to the deeper religious aspirations of the

students. Brebeuf pursues its goals in the context of the Christian vision of life, a vision that
gives everything in the school its character and direction.

Our school year begins with a Eucharistic celebration of the Holy Spirit, attended by the en-
tire Brebeuf Community. At this time we ask for God's blessing for the new school year. “Unless the
Lord build the house, they labour in vain who build it.”(Psalm)

Each morning at Brebeuf, a paraliturgy, including distribution of the Eucharist, is celebrated.
Mass is also frequently celebrated in the school chapel at 7:35 A.M..

At 8:30, Morning Prayer is said over the P.A. system. Teachers, students and administration
take a particular week to prepare the theme and lead the community in prayer. At the end of Period
1_the Brebeuf Family Angelus is recited. The Regina Coeli is said during the Easter Season.

On the First Friday of each month, the Eucharistic celebration takes place in our gym at 8:30
A M. Before the First Friday mass in May, we celebrate the symbolic crowning of our Blessed
Mother. On May 5th, the Feast of Blessed Edmund Rice, founder of the Presentation Brothers, is
celebrated. and on September 26 we celebrate the feast of our school’s patron, St. Jean de Bre-
beuf.

B rebeuf College School offers excellence in a variety of academic subjects and creative arts,

The Advent and Lenten seasons are especially celebrated. A special Advent corner with the
appropriate symbols is set up in the school entrance and posters depicting the season'’s liturgical
symbols are placed on the walls of the corridors, the stairways and the foyer of the school become
a reminder to staff and students of the appropriate preparation for the feasts of Christmas (Nativity)
and Easter (Resurrection). Before school closes in December, a paraliturgy is held
to mark the Christmas season. The washing of the feet on Holy Thursday brings
the Lenten season to a fitting end. During Advent, the poor are not forgotten with
Can-Aid, a collection drive that is led by the World Issues Students. During Lent,
class masses are celebrated and a special day is given to the celebration of the
Sacrament of Reconciliation. This year, Reconciliation will be celebrated school-
wide on December 6, 2000.

Each class, as part of its religious education, participates in a retreat. Mem-
bers of Les Donnés help at the liturgical services of the faith community, tutor their
peers, and visit the elderly at Extendicare in our area. “Love one another as | have loved you.” is
their motto.

The central goal of Chaplaincy is to serve the staff and students of Brebeuf College School.
The secondary school lives and grows as a unique Catholic Christian community. The Chaplaincy
team provides support for those who believe and evangelization for those who are less committed.
The team is also available to provide spiritual counseling to those who require it.

In brief, the goal of the Chaplaincy is one of service to others. The Chaplaincy team facili-
tates participation in prayer and sacraments and helps the development within the school of a
Community of Faith, which models the mission of the Church in our culture and society.

Mr. Bazzocchi, Mr. DeMiglio, Brother Spencer
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CO-OPERATIVE EDUCATION
IS MORE THAN LEARNING

Student Testimonial:

schools that offer a co-operative education program. This profound experience

affords students an opportunity to become a part of the working world in the field
of their choice. There is an in-class component where students are taught resume writ-
ing, communication skills, as well as proper conduct in the world of work. For the past g
nine years, Brebeuf has offered an extensive co-op program, a program that has been
described as on of the “most useful course at Brebeuf'. Experience is the key word
when finding a job and not even university can prepare you for that. Students will be
given a placement according to their career interest. | have taken this program, and | |-
can tell you from my experiences that it is one of the best courses to be in. Not only do
you get to do some real work outside of school, but you also learn the importance of taking responsibility, which is
very important in our daily lives. Being placed in the Government of Canada, | was very independent and always
displayed a positive attitude which paid off in the end, because | was offered a job for the summer. There are many
great careers that you can choose from: Accounting, Aviation, Banking, Computers, Law, Mechanics, Medicine,
Politics, and Teaching.

T hroughout the Toronto Catholic District School Board, there are a number of

Saro Keciyolu

y MATH MATTERS

o figure. That's what over forty of Brebeuf's best mathematics students did in October in the first of a series
of six Canadian National Math League games sponsored by the University of Windsor. A perfect team score
of 30 out of 30 vaulted Brebeuf to the front of this competition involving some 350 Canadian schools.

A number of our students are now busily preparing for the Canadian Invitational Math Challenge to be held
in late November. Last year, an outstanding result by Magno Yu in this contest earned him a scholarship from the
University of Waterloo:
—

In classroom news, the new Grade 10 academic and applied curriculum is currently being implemented.
Challenging and interesting to be sure, these courses include the study of quadratic equations and trigonometry,
topics previously studied in Grades 11 and 12.

At the Grade 9 level, our students will be writing the province wide EQAO ( Education Quality and Account-
ability Office ) test next January. This assessment will be written over a two day period and will encourage the use
of the popular Tl 3 + graphic calculators that your son is now using in his mathematics class. Our teachers are
working diligently with your son to ensure his success in this new provincial evaluation.

Mr. Daoust

TS
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Science Department

his is another wonderful year of science for all Brebeuf students! Many contests and events will be happening
for all students. Meanwhile, here are some of the results and events that have occurred:

The new Crystal Chemistry Team for the 2000/2001 school year is well on its way in competing for the Regional and
National Competitions.

gy Front- Left to Right: John Kim, Dennis Yeung
-
B Back- Left to Right: Anusivanthan Mariampilai,
stin Chung. Richard Chan,
p abella . Alan Li.
eng. Edward Pang.

Congratulations go out to Ms. Johnston and OAC students Adrian Ishak, Jim Ng, and Eric Liu ( Class of '99) for
being selected as one of the recipients of the Evergreen Foundation's Learning Grounds Grants for Schools. The
award. sponsored by Enbridge Consumers Gas, gives the school a grant in order to implement a biology landscaping
project

Congratulations also goes to the OAC Biology class, under the supervision of Ms. Johnston (School Year 1999-
2000), for their effort and continued work on the landscaping project. A new flower garden has been added to the site
" as well as autographed paving stones (Graduating Class of '00). Ms Johnston plans to continue the development of
this site with future Biology students. The objective is to create a sustainable ecosystem for study and ongoing devel-
opment. Staff and students alike can also utilize this space as a place of outdoor rest and quiet meditation.

Some of the science events from the past year include:

-York University Science Olympics
-Down Memory Lane

These were the Avogadro’s results from May 7th 1999:

a) Hubert Kam 94.0%
b) Mark Wang 93.9%
c) Chadwick Chung 86.2%
d) Benson Lo 85.2%
e) Lester Vergel De Dios 84.6%
f) James Chau 82.0%

The students of last year's crystal chemistry team are to be congratulated because they came in 2nd place overall in
the International Crystal Growing Competition in Glasgow Scotland, U.K. this past summer. These students are:

“cAndy Au 7¢Jin Soo Kang
v¢Kevin Chang “¢Nick Galatianos
“¢Jason Cheng “¢Godfrey Lee

v¢Rupert Chi Cheung Chan “¢David Tran
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Computer Department

puters without harddrives and a whopping 4 MB RAM, (remember them?) and said hello to Pentium Il tech-
nology. Though it's extremely difficult to stay up-to-date with systems that are changing almost daily, this
hardware has allowed us to do some impressive work.

Our computer department has grown as well. From the days of Mr. Lato teaching computers without actu-
ally having any equipment, we have progressed to three labs and have recently, with the addition of Mr. Naccarato,
increased our computer staff to five teachers . Our veterans include Ms. Travelho, Mr. Demiglio, and myself, Mr.
Sedran. We offer four different courses ranging from an introduction to computers, to using computers, to problem
solving case studies at the OAC level.

I am looking forward to an outstanding year from our students, and so far | have not been disappointed.
We have a lot to be proud of at Brebeuf as our tradition of excellence continues.

Rob Sedran FL_]

Dept. Head / Vs
Site Administrator & =

Brebeuf College D

I I i from the world of computers. It has been a busy two years as we have said goodbye to our 386 sx com-

. & STUDENT EXCHANGE PROGRAM
‘ md (Students presently in Grade 10 only) m

once in a lifetime experience! Go overseas to France, Belgium or Switzerland for three months (March —
May) and have a student from the corresponding country spend three months at your home (August — No-
vember).

If interested, contact Mr. Jacques Carron before December 15, 2000, so that you may participate when you
will be in Grade 11.

strumental band and keyboarding courses are in full swing providing us with the talent needed to sustain our

extra-curriculars. Those talents will be tested early and often this year. November 14th will see our Junior
Concert Band and BC Jazz help to make this year's Grade Eight Orientation Night another strong success at
showcasing our school.

Two nights later (and running for three consecutive nights), Brebeuf will hold its first ever Las Vegas Revue, an
evening of casino gambling with a one-and-a-half hour stage show. The show will feature a wide variety of acts
from within our school as well as fro t nks. A student night will be held on November
16th and adult nights on the 17t&nd 18th, so reserve your early! Next, the holiday spirit will fill the
~y air at our annual Christmas Cdncert on December 14th.

Second semester won't see the‘teﬁpo drop one beat. February brings us to the Kiwanis Music Festival

time where success has often come our way. Our own school board Festival of Music takes place in

April. We will then close the month of April with a concert tour of Philadelphia and New York City that will

include giving a performance as well as seeing one-“On Broadway!” Then, right in time with the May flow-

ers, our Spring Concert will round out the year on May 8th. So... mark your calendars. With this much to
see and hear you won’t want to miss a beat!!!

MUSIC NOTES!! %&4
T he season’s program has been set and this year promises to be onk filled with the sounds of music. Our in-

Mr. Butash



Student Globe

= S e i o iy

Varsity Sports

Cross country for all levels
Junior soccer

Rugby

Golf

Junior Basketball

Hockey

Table Tennis

Squash

Senior Volleyball

Superstars Challenge

3-on-3 basketball

Golden boot soccer challenge
Badminton

800m race

3-point shoot out

Upcoming Sports At Brebeuf

Intramural Sports (Non-Competitive)

Badminton (Intramural and Ironman Competition)
3-on-3 Basketball

Intramural Volleyball

OAC Floor Hockey

Ball Hockey

Tennis

Table tennis

Tournaments

Geography Challenge — World cities and “Canadiana”
Bible Challenge

Checkers Tournament

Chess Club Tournament

N
7?

Achievements

IRONMAN BADMINTON RESULTS SUPERSTARS OBSTACLES COURSE WINNERS

Junior Singles Senior Singles Doubles Senior And Overall
1. Mark Tam
2. Anthony Fung

3. Andrew Chung

1. Clement Lai
2. Albert Ngo
3. Ken Chiu

1. Clement Lai/Ricky Lung
2. Eduardo Andraw/Ken Chui
3. Leo Chung/Anthony Roh

Dennis Ng 2:36 (Damany Luke 2:55 1999 winner)
Top 3 Seniors

1. Dennis Ng 2:36 (Last year's Grade 10 champ)
2. Steven Thomas 2:37

3. Dustin Buenaventura 2:55

4. Abcar Ohanessian 2:57

IRONMAN 800m RACE TOP 3 FINISHERS

1. David Morris
2. Ambrose Crant
3. Alvin Chick

INTRAMURAL TENNIS CHAMPS JUNIOR

Junior Singles

1. Edrick Pramana
2. Tomas Kargol

3. Mina Khalil

4. Prashant George

Open Doubles

1. Anthony Chow and Christian Edier
2. Marino Valente and Mr. Margou
3. Jonathan Tabada and Jeff Miranda
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November

December

January

February

March

April

CALENDAR OF UPCOMING EVENTS AT BREBEUF

P.A. Day
Open House for Elementary Schools
Vegas Show

Christmas Paraliturgy
Last Day Of School

School begins
Advisory Council Meeting
Exams begin

Exams finish

Semester 2 begins

C.AR.E. Program

Advisory Council Meeting

Pascal, Carley, Fermat Math Contest
Winter Activity Day

Ash Wednesday

Registration Materials distribution

March Break

Academic Evaluation and Assessment Week
Advisory Council Meeting

P.A. Day

Holy Thursday

Good Friday

Easter Monday

Descartes Math Contest

Euclid Math Contest
Parent/Teacher Interviews
Theatre Brebeuf-Romeo and Juliet

ey everyone! This is a new year for the newsletter from our Brebeuf community. We are
very happy and excited in fulfilling this task and hope that all readers will enjoy this publi-
cation. Special thanks to all the teachers that have contributed articles and edited this
newsletter as well as to Mr. Shanahan, Mr. Sedran, and Ms. Travelho for supporting us through
this entire project. We hope that we can all enjoy another fantastic and wonderful year at Brebeuf!

A Word From The Newsletter Crew

Kevin Cheng, Saro Keciyolu, Peter Karamitsos and Felix Wong

W
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Looking Towards The Future

Brebeuf 2002

BREBEUF COLLEGE

SCHOOL ELEVATIONS
CITY OF TORONTO

BATVIEW AVENUE & STEELES AVENUE ———

The Brebeuf community is looking forward to the new school. The estimated construction
time is 18 months. The next 2 years will prove to be an exciting and challenging time. We
would like to thank you in advance for your continued support.



